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Rhodes, Shayla J

From: Rhodes, Shayla J
Sent: Thursday, July 27, 2023 8:07 AM
To: us27tires@gmail.com
Cc: Madden, Melissa; Tafuni, Steven; Weaver, Emily; Rhodes, Shayla J
Subject: Solid Waste Permit Expiration Reminder, Permit No. 369009-002-WT/02, WACS No. 101295

Dear Mr. Ali Belfakir: 
  
According to Department records, the permit to construct/operate the US 27 Tires Facility, Permit No. 369009-001-
WT/02, will expire on December 26, 2023. 
  
To be considered timely and sufficient, please provide a renewal application to the Department by no later than October 
26, 2023. The renewal package should include, but not be limited to, the information required by Rules 62-701.320 and 
62-701.710 (WPF),  and (if required) revised financial assurance cost estimates on DEP Form No. 62-701.900(28), F.A.C. 
and supporting third-party quotes for these costs.  If the applicant intends to rely on previously provided information as 
part of the permit renewal application, the application must list and specifically reference the previously provided 
information (e.g., document title, submittal date, applicable sections, etc.) and reaffirm that the information is still valid. 
  
A minimum of one electronic copy of the application, engineering plans and reports, and all supporting information for 
the renewal application shall be provided to the Air and Solid Waste Permitting Manager, Ms. Melissa Madden, 
Melissa.Madden@FloridaDEP.gov, with a copy to the assigned processor, Ms. Shayla Rhodes, 
Shayla.J.Rhodes@FloridaDEP.gov. 
  
A fee of $1,250.00 is the required permit application processing fee for renewal of a five-year construct/operate permit 
for a Waste Tire Processing and should be included with the application submittal.  Alternatively, the applicant may 
make online payment of the fee following submittal of the permit application.  Notification of receipt of the application 
and instruction regarding online payment will be provided at that time. 
  
If any operational or construction changes are being considered at the facility, the Department strongly encourages you 
to schedule a pre-application meeting, prior to preparing your renewal application.  The Department also encourages 
you to schedule a pre-application meeting to discuss any statutory or rule changes that may have occurred since your 
last application submittal.  
  
Please acknowledge your receipt of this reminder with a reply email in order to ensure we have reached the 
appropriate facility contact. If you have any questions or if you would like to schedule a pre-application meeting, please 
contact me by phone at (813) 470-5704 or email at Shayla.J.Rhodes@FloridaDEP.gov.   
 
Thank you,  

 
 

 

Shayla Rhodes 
Florida Department of Environmental Protection 
Southwest District 
Engineering Specialist  
Shayla.J.Rhodes@FloridaDEP.gov 
Office: 813-470-5704 

 
 


